
 

 

COUNTY OF HERNICO, VIRGINIA 

ELECTORAL BOARD MEETING 

March 6 & March 11, 2024 

 

The Henrico County Electoral Board convened a meeting on Wednesday,  March 6, 2024 at 

11:00 a.m. in the Henrico County Jury Assembly Room, Western Government Center, 

Henrico County, Virginia to certify the March 5, 2024 Presidential Dual Primary Election 

results. WHEREAS, required by §24.2-115 of the Virginia Election Law. 

 

The meeting was called to order by the Electoral Board Chair at 11:00 a.m.  Those present at 

the meeting were: 

 

 

PRESENT   

Yvonne G. Smith, Chair, Electoral Board 

Linwood M. Cobb, III,  Vice-Chair, Electoral Board 

Cathy P. Woodson, Secretary, Electoral Board 

Mark J. Coakley, General Registrar, Voter Registration and Elections 

Anne Marie Middlesworth, Deputy Registrar, Voter Registration and Elections 

Leslie C. Funn, Management Specialist, Voter Registration and Elections 

Alexander Branch, Election Certification Worker 

Beverlie Beazley, Election Certification Worker 

Evelyn Carter, Election Certification Worker 

Wayne Carter, Election Certification Worker 

Pamela Embrose, Election Certification Worker 

Audrey Evins, Election Certification Worker 

Lorriane Leeper, Election Certification Worker 

Kenneth Toombs, Election Certification Worker 

Anita Taylor, Election Certification Worker 

Charles Ward, Election Certification Worker 

Marva Williams, Election Certification Worker 

Roseann Xytakis, Election Certification Worker 

 

On the motion of Mr. Cobb, III, and seconded by Mrs. Woodson and by unanimous vote 

the Board approved the minutes from the  January 4, and February 8, 2024 meetings. 

 

 

The vote of the Board was as follows: 

  Aye     Nay 

      Smith 

                 Cobb, III 

                 Woodson 

 
 

After canvassing the election documents the electoral board returned the documents to Heidi 

Barshinger, Clerk of Circuit Court. The canvass of the election results, in the presence of 

Electoral Board was completed at 12:37 pm.  

 

 

 



 

 

On the motion of Mr. Cobb, III, and seconded by Mrs. Woodson and by unanimous vote 

the Board moved to recess until 2:00 p.m. Monday, March 11, 2024. 

 

The Henrico County Electoral Board reconvened the meeting on Monday,  

March 11, 2024,  at 2:00 p.m. in the General Registrar’s Conference Room, 

Henrico County Government Center, Henrico County, Virginia.  

 

Those present at the meeting were:  

 

  

PRESENT  

Yvonne Smith, Chair, Electoral Board 

Linwood Cobb III, Vice-Chair, Electoral Board  

Cathy Woodson, Secretary, Electoral Board  

Mark Coakley, General Registrar, Voter Registration and Elections  

Anne Marie Middlesworth, Deputy Registrar, Voter Registration and Elections 

Leslie Funn, Management Specialist, Voter Registration and Elections  

Ammon Starkey, Voting Machine Technician Supervisor, Voter Registration and 

Elections 

Gene Ward, Voting Machine Technician, Voter Registration and Elections 

 

Call to Order  

The meeting was called to order by the  Chair at 2:00 p.m. 

 

 

Public Comment-None 

 

Provisional Count: March 5, 2024- Presidential Dual Primary  Election 

 The Registrar’s office researched the Provisional ballots, from the March 5, 2024,   

Mr. Coakley asked the electoral board to accept the recommendations for:  

 

• Qualified Provisional ballots: 347- Counted 

•  Not Qualified Provisional ballots: 41- Denied  

            

   

On the  motion by Linwood Cobb, III and seconded by Cathy Woodson and by 

unanimous vote, the board has accepted the recommendation, of the General Registrar  to 

count the 347 qualified Provisional ballots and rejecting the 41 Provisional ballots which 

did not qualify.  

 

 

Other business- None 

 

 

Good of the Order- None 

 

 

 



 

 

 
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 3:58 p.m. 

 

 

The vote of the Board was as follows: 

 

  Aye     Nay 

                        Smith 

                        Cobb, III 

                       Woodson 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

______________________   _______________________ 

Yvonne G. Smith, Chair   Linwood M. Cobb, III, Vice-Chair 

 

 

 

 

 

_________________________________  

Cathy P. Woodson, Secretary                                                              


